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MEDIA ADVISORY 

 
11 January 2022 

 
MEC NKONYENI TO VISIT FLOOD DAMAGED INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECTS 

IN ILEMBE DISTRICT 
 
Following the devastating floods that hit many parts of the province, the KwaZulu-

Natal MEC for Transport, Community Safety and Liaison, Ms Neliswa Peggy 
Nkonyeni, will tomorrow (Wednesday, 12 January 2022) conduct inspections of 

the most affected and damaged road infrastructure. 
 
MEC Nkonyeni will visit iLembe District, which is one of the most affected areas, 

particularly eNdwedwe and KwaMaphumulo. Most roads and bridges have been 
washed away, resulting in total closure and limited access. 

 
In some instances, community members lost their lives trying to cross the low-
level structures during the floods. Some of these incidents have gone viral on 

social media. 
Details of the MEC’s visit: 

 
Date   :  12 January 2022 
Time   :  11h00  

Meeting point :  P20 Sinkhole in KwaMaphumulo 
 

Ends. 


